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HOPE COLLEGE

HMOLLAMD, MICHIGAN 48420

Septamber 20, 1974

Profepsor Herbart Deraham
Department of Mathemotlca

Dear Herb:

I am pledsed to appoint you Assoclate Professor
of Mathematlca und Computer Sclence for the 1974-1975
scademle yaar, 1 appreclete the contrlbutlons you
have already nade to the Depurtment and look forward
to worklng with you in the future, 1 particulacly
appreciate your willlognesy to £ ke on responsibilicles
associnted wich baing Assoclace Chalrewn of che
Computer Sclence Lapartmant,

Cordiully yours,

Dayid Markar
Provost

== i) )

DM mo h’ff
cc: Dr. Elllot Tanla
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HOPE COLLEGE

HOQLLAND, MICHIDAMN 453423

January 20, 1975

De. Herborce Dorwhem, Chaivman
Bepattment of Computer Sclence

Doar Heeb:

1 am delighted that you have agrecd to sceopt tho
appointmént as Chairman for the Department of Computer
Scienca. You bring many personal and professional

qualitics to this position which I bolivwve moke you an
exeellant cholee,

The term of appointment is for three years. AL
chat tima, we will discuss your fnterests in light of
the Deparctment's needs and make a decision on whother
an appelntment for an asdditlonal Lorm seems deslrable.

Dean Wettack and 1 will plve you every possible
Aupport in earvying out this new reaponaibility.

Congratulations and best wishes as you undertake
this important new regponsibility for che College.

Cordinlly yours,

David Marvker
Provoet

DM mo
ce: Dr, P. Sheldon Wetteck
Dean
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HOPE COLLEGE

HOLLAND, MICHIGAN 424323
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Nr. Herbert Dershem
Compuler Sciedice Departiment
Hope College

Holland, Michigan 49423

Dear Harb:

As T mentioned to you several weeks ago, it was my intention to roappoint
vou a% Chailrwan of the Computer Sclence Department for o 3 year term. In my own
mind this hos been done, but I thought it would be well to set down on paper the
officinl appointment. Thus this letter will serve to lnform you and others that
L am wppolnting you Chairman of the Computer Science Department for a 3 year tern
beginning in August of 1978. 'This term will carry through the 1980-8l academic
yaar.,

I've been very pleased with the results of your chairmanship over the past
fow yeoars and know that it has played a large part in the overull succoss of the
computer science program. 1 look forward to sceing the department develop even
further during the next 3 years under your leadership.

We are clearly at u critical point in the development of the computer science
program in view of the strong student interest in this field and the strong
egployment situation across the country. Furthermore, the rapld developments in
technology and the advent of many new personal computing tooels makes your leader-
ship in the program extremely important at this tlme, I am hopeful that we will
he ahle to continue to evolve a program which demonstrates the correct way lor
computer science to be included im a liheral arts college to the many other such
institutions armumd the country., You have begun this with the modular approach
to the beginning course and it is my leeling that a8 second step will denl with the
advent of now computing tools which we see on the horizon.

Since we discussed this appointment some time apo and since you gave me a
positive reaction to the sppointment st that time, I want to thank you in advance
for reacting pesitively to this official appointment letter. Unless I hear from
you otherwise T will assume that you are still in agreememt with the appointment.
If there is anything at all that T can do to help you in your leadership role over
the next 3 vears I sincerely hope that you will mot hesitate to ask.

With best regards.

Sincerely yours,

Sheldon Wettack
co: David Marker Diean Cor the Natuaral

Gordan Van Wylen and Social Sciences
Computer Science Faculty



i‘é\i‘_ HOPE COLLEGE

DEaM FOR THE SMATURAL AND S0OCIAL SCIEMCES

February 2, 1988

[Dr. Herbert Dershem, Chairperson
Computer Science Department
Hope College

Dear Herb:

June 30, 1987 marked the end of a three-year term for you as Chalrperson of Lhe
Computer Bcience Department. Due to an oversight on my parl, this important
anniversary date went overlooked and as a consequence, on paper at least, the
department has been operating withoul o designated chair. Fortunately for all
concerned, you graciously overlooked my memory lapse and proceeded to serve in
your usual effective way as Chairperson without an official appointment as such, 1
apologize for my oversight and express my appreciation for not only the excellent
work that you did as chairperson since the lapse of your former appointment but
also during the three-year period thal ended with the June 30th date.

You do such a good job in your role as chair thal ils very easy to assume that
you will continue in that role indefinitely. However, we have a policy of appointing
chairs for either three or four year terms and it is incumbent upon us to follow that
policy. In keeping with our discussions about how best Lo handle the departmental
chair and as a resull of my discussions with the Provost and ather members of the
department, I am pleased Lo appoint you as chairperson for another three-year tarm
retroactive Lo July 1, 1987, This appointment will run through June 30th of 1990,
I am grateful that you have agreed to accept this appointmenl because you make
my job so much easier because of the efficient way in which you carry out your
chairperson’s responsibilities. It has been a genuine joy Lo work with you during
the time that I have been Dean and 1 look forward to our continuing relationship
until the time that I pass the Deanship on to Jim Gentile, Best wishes for a very
productive and enjoyable sabhatical leave.

Sinceraly yours,

| -
/ 2} A

Irwin J. Brink
Dean for the Natural Sciences

LIB:np /n4.lex

HIOLLAMDL MICHIGARN 49425 1 616-392-5711



MEMORANDUM

Date: March 8, 1988

To: Members of the Computer Science Deparlment

From: Irwin Brink JI/)/ t'%

Subject: Appointment of Herb Dershem as Chair of the Department for a Three-year
Term

Due to an oversight on my parl | missed an important fact relative to the operation of
the Computer Sclence Department, namely, that Herb Dershern's appointment as chair of
the department expired on June 31, 1087, Fortunately for all of us Ierb, undaunted by
this lapse, continued Lo serve the deparbment and the college as chair until he took his
sabbatieal leave. | have talked this matter over with Herb and with the other members of
the camputer science facully and we all agree that it is desireable to have Ierb conlinue
as chair for another three-year appointment retroactive to July 1, 1987, This means that
he will continue in his eurrent leadership position until June 30, 1690,

Dof.tex
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March 25, 1988

pr. Herbert Dershem
Chairperson, Computer Science Department

Dear Hearb:

1 was pleasad to receive a copy of Irwin Brink's letter of
March 8 to you, in which he confirma your reappointment as
chairperson through June 30, 1990,

Thanks to your fine leadership and your perseverance in the
recruitment of faculty, the Computer Science Department has
become wall established as a separate department. Your
mentoring of Mike Jipping was unguestionably a major factor
in our ability to recruit him from the Universlty of Towa.
Under your continuing mentoring he should devalop into a
fine teacher/scholar, thereby strengthening the department.

I wigh you all the best as you continue to discharge your
rosponsibilities as chalrperson, 1 also wish you well
during the remainder of your well-deserved sabbatical leave.
Cordially,

Jacob E. Myenhuis

Provaost

JENtbm/VII.mar
co:  Dean Irwin J. Brink

HOLLAMD, MICHIGAN 4942313698 / §16-354-7765



MEMORANDUM

Date: August 2, 1990
To: Jim Gentile
From: Herb Dershem

Subject: Department Chairperson Appointment

I happened to be rummaging through my files today, locking for something else, when
I ran across the attached letter from Irwin Brink, You will note that il indicates that
my appointment as chairperson of the Computer Science Department expired on June 30,
1890, Since you and I did not discuss this matter this year, I assume that we have not
done anything about this matter.

As you can see from the attached memo, Irwin made the snme oversight in 1987, and you
will also be comforted to know that Sheldon Wettack initiated the practice of forgetting
to reappoint me in 1978,

The department and T have discussed the position of chairperson only recently, but before
I knew that it was indeed vacant. I can inform you thot they support me for not only
another term, but for a life-time appointment. T would accept the former, but reject that
lntter. T trust the process of selecting the chairperson for Computer Science will be a
simpler one than were those of the other two departments in our building,



{_:1‘*‘ HOPE COLLEGE DEAN FOR NATURAL SCIENCLS

August 6, 1990

Dr. Herhert Dershem, Chailrperson
Computer Science Department

Hope College

Holland, MI 49423

Dear Herb:

June 30, 1990 marked the end of a three-year term for you
as Chairperson of the Computer Science Dapartment.
Through my own fault, I overlooked this important event
and failled to acknowledge the significant contributions
you have made in this pesition. I apologize for my
thoughtlessness. I guess you have been chair so long that
I thought you had, indeed, been appolnted chair for life,
I realize that that is a sentence no individual should
bear, but 1t has been difficult for me to envision anyone
else handling the leadership responsibilities within your
departmant.

Now that I have set the stage, 1 am honored that you would
once again have agreed to serve as chalrperson of computer
science for a term of three years. This appointment
officially begins retroactively to July 1, 1990 and
extends through June 30th of 1953. T look forward very
much to working with you during these next three years. I
have learned much from you in these past two years and I
know 1 can learn even more during the next three. T can
honestly say that my interactlons with you have made my
job a jovy.

Sincerely yours,
Faai

Jaézz%;. Gentile, Ph.D.

Dean for the Hatural Sciences and
The Kenneth G. Herrick Profeszsor of Bliology

JHMG: I

cr:  Provost Nyenhuis

HIOLLARKLY, MICHIGARN A9425-30598 / Tal. 616-394-7714  FAX A16-194-75275
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August 9, 1990

Professor Herbert L. Dershem
Chairperson

Department of Computer Science
HOPE COLLEGE

Dear Herlb:

I was very pleased to receive a copy of Jim Gentlle's letter of
hugust 6, in which he confirms your reappointment as chairperson
of the Computer Sclence Department for another three-year term.
You have provided excellent leadership to the department, as well
ag within the larger college community. I therafore am happy to
be able to continue to work with you as we seek to provide
academic leadership within the College.

Thank you very much for all that you have contributed to streng-
thening your department during the last three years. Best wishes
as you carry on in thae years ahead.

Sinceraly,

Jaceb E. Nyenhuis
Provost

JEN: kk

cc: Dean James M. Centile

FICLEARNEY, MICHIGAM 489423-3608 7 616-304-7705 FAN 616-394-7021
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July 6, 1993

Dr. Herbert Dershem, Chairperson
Computer Science Department

Hope College

Hoelland, MI 49423

Dear Herb:

On June 30, 1993, you completed another term as Chairperson of
the Computer Science Department. As I told you at lunch last
week, I think that too often we take your outstanding work for
granted. I would like to repeat that we truly appreciate all you
do for the Computer Science Department. Bev told me that you are
ona of her favorite chairpersons. You are thorough and get things
done in a timely manner.

Your leadership was also very evident when we went through the
review of your department. After that review the Deans’ Council
met to discuss the results and theilr main suggestion for me when
I write the report was to tell you to keep up the good work. (I
will ba writing a more complete report this summer.) I know that
your entire department worked together on your review. But I also
know that the reason they worked so well together was because of
your leadership.

Personally I have been impressed with the way in which your
curriculum has been continually changing to keep up with new
developments in your field. Also your newsletters to your alumni
have been informative. They seem to always report significant
accomplishments of you and your colleagues.

I hope that your year at the Alr Force Academy is a rewarding
experience for you. As you know, Gord Stegink will assume the
duties of the chairperson during the year that you are on leave.

I am pleased that you are again willing to serve as Chalrperson
of the Computer Science Department when you return from your
leave. It is an honor for me to appoint you for a three year
term, beginning on July 1, 1994, and continuing until June 30,
1997. You have the enthusiastic support of your colleagues.

Sincerely yours,

Elliot A. Tanis
Interim Dean for the Natural Sciences

cc: J. Hyenhuis

HOLLAND, MICTINGARN 4942836598 / 616-304-7714
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The Esnneth 1. Hemick
Prefeysr of Bichagy

December 1, 1994

Dr. Herb Dershem
Computer Science Department
Hope College

Dear Herb:
| find that I have been remiss in officially appointing vou as Chair of the Computer Science
Department upon your return to campus. | apologize for the oversight.
I 'would very much enjoy the opportunity to work with you over the next three-years and have
you serve as Chair of the F‘.umputer science Department beginning retroactively with the 1994-95
amdem:r. year and extending through the completion of the 1996-97 academic year. Your
lendership 10 the department and the division is very important to me, Provost Myenhuis, and the
entire mstitution. We have exciting times ahead of us and 1 look forward to working with you to
address the challenges and opportunities that we will face in the next threc years
Sincerely,
?/ﬁw
James M, Gentile, Dean

Matural Science Division

e Provost Nyenhuis

HOLLAKD, MICHI AR 20323398 0 616-394-7720



